FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting of the MARKET AND BUSINESS LIAISON 

SUB COMMITTEE held at Mountfield, Bridport on Tuesday, 17 October 2006 at 11.00 a.m.


PRESENT:
Cllr.  G.J. Ackerman (Chairman)


Cllrs: C.M. Ray and R.J. Stoodley.

Also in attendance: Cllrs: C.D. Wild, Ray McLaren (Market Superintendent), Steve Hibbs (Market Traders’ Association representative).

1.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED that Cllr G.J. Ackerman be elected Chairman of the Sub Committee for the ensuing municipal year 2006/2007.

2.
APOLOGIES
Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Mrs S.A. Bagnall and Mike Harvey (Chamber of Trade and Commerce representative).    

3.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on 21 February 2006, which had been previously circulated, were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

4.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were none.

5.
MARKET OPERATION

(a) Report of the Market Superintendent, ENCL. 1676:  Members considered and discussed the report. Steve Hibbs was pleased with the general health of the market but also outlined the issue of retaining regular stallholders who were the backbone of the market.

RESOLVED: that; 

(i) the Market Superintendent be thanked for his report and that it be noted,

(ii) the use of biodegradable bags be investigated and the findings be reported to a future meeting of this sub committee,

(iii) the use of biodegradable bags, both disposable and permanent, be referred to the Environment and Social Well Being Committee.

(b) Stall numbers April to September 2006, ENCL: 1679. The sub committee welcomed the information contained in this report and looked forward to receiving these statistics in the future. Members requested that the spilt of regular traders and casuals be included in future reports.
RESOLVED: that the report be noted.

(c) a letter from West Dorset District Council concerning trade refuse was considered, ENCL: 1688. The Town Clerk advised that if there were sufficient demand, the town council would hold a stock of blue sacks for sale to traders. 

RESOLVED: that the contents of the letter be noted.

6.
VARIOUS ROADS – PROHIBITION AND RESTRICTION OF WAITING. DCC notification of Proposed Order in respect of parking for Market Traders. 
Consideration was given to ENCL: 1689.

RECOMMENDED: that the proposals be supported and following their implementation, that the situation be reviewed.

7.
MARKET CHARGES 2007/2008

Consideration was given to the recommended charges to be put to the Finance and General Purposes Committee, ENCL: 1680.


RECOMMENDED:  that the charges for 2007/2008 be: -


(a)
Registered Trader

£1.30p per 30 cm. run per day


Non registered Trader
£1.90p per 30 cm. run per day

(b)
the following reduced market tolls be levied for the winter months of January, February and March:



Registered Trader

£0.70p per 30 cm. run per day
                      Non registered Trader
£1.30p per 30 cm. run per day

8.
GUSTOMARKET
The Sub Committee considered the proposal for a Gustomarket in Barrack Street, ENCL: 1682.

RECOMMENDED: that the proposal be welcomed and that the Town Surveyor be authorised to liaise with the relevant authorities and consult with residents and businesses in that area of Barrack Street and report back the findings to a future meeting of this sub committee.

The meeting closed at 11: 45 am.

The next meeting of the Market Sub Committee will be held on 

20 February 2007
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